From: Valerie Humphrey On Behalf Of Valerie Humphrey
Sent: 07 June 2018 12:52
To: Planning
[bookmark: _GoBack]Subject: Planning Application 18/00825/HYBRID: Section 11- 26HA 62 dwellings

We wish to register our opposition to the above planning application.  We live adjacent to this part of the proposed development at 87 Heyford Leys, OX25 5LX, in a small park home development for the over-60s.  We purchased our home last year because of it’s peaceful location, the safety and security of a retirement community and quiet access to our site via a narrow dead-end country lane so that we would not have the worry of a busy road immediately outside our development.  We are both in our late 70s but enjoy walking our two small dogs and this lane affords us a safe place to walk them without passing traffic.  This is especially important to us as we both have extensive arthritis, walk slowly as a consequence and have limited mobility.  We felt we had found a safe, quiet place for our retirement where we need not have the worry of noise and traffic as we reach the last years of our lives.

As far as we can see, it is impossible to access Section 11 from the existing small amount of housing along the eastern and northern sides of the field in question.  We object strongly to any plan to try to turn the narrow lane outside our development into a road suitable for access to this proposed site of 62 dwellings - which would almost certainly mean at least 120 cars in and out of the site all day, every day, driving passed our retirement homes, accessing  the narrow Camp Road.

This land is used for cereal production and is highly productive.  It is not a set-aside meadow with no actual current use.  Given the current Government’s declaration earlier this year that Britain would be aiming to produce all it’s food requirement, it is nonsense to remove such a productive asset permanently from food production.

We strongly object to having our lives blighted by noise, pollution and heavy traffic for ever more by the use of this land for building.  Future development should be done using the many ‘brown field’ sites associated with the old air base, not virgin agricultural land.  The whole of the old camp site is an absolute eye sore and this is where new development should be carried out.

Yours faithfully,
Valerie & David Humphrey
87 Heyford Leys, OX25 5LX
7th June 2018


